
 

 

 

 

City of Evanston 

Robert Crown Community Center and Library 

Demolition of old Robert Crown Center 
 

March 2, 2020 

Beginning the week of March 9, 2020, the old Robert Crown Center is planned for demolition. The 
process is expected to require approximately seven weeks to complete as follows: 
 
Week 1: Mobilize equipment, and abate asbestos inside the building 
Weeks 2 to 4: Dismantle, separate and haul away above grade portions of the building 
Weeks 5 to 7: Excavate and remove building foundations 
 
Demolition work will be conducted between 7:00 am and 3:00 pm Monday through Friday. Occasional 
work on Saturdays is possible depending on weather conditions and contractor progress. 
 
A diagram highlighting the construction fence which is being erected around the old Crown Center and 
it’s parking lot for this work is below. 

  
 
 



 

 

 

 
During asbestos abatement work, the contractor will follow all OSHA, IEPA, Cook County, and IDPH 
regulations to ensure the safety of abatement workers, and the general public as well as for proper 
handling and disposal of asbestos containing materials. Additionally, an independent environmental 
engineering firm will perform ambient air monitoring to ensure air quality requirements are met.  
 
During demolition work, the contractor will follow all OSHA requirements and the Cook County 
Environmental Control Ordinance to ensure the safety of both demolition workers and the general 
public. Water will be used extensively to control dust and dirt from becoming airborne. Ambient air 
monitoring will be performed by an independent environmental engineering firm to ensure air quality 
requirements are met. Vibration monitoring equipment will also be installed to alert the contractor in the 
event construction related vibrations approach levels which could potentially damage adjacent 
structures. 

 
Contractor 
The project’s contractor manager is Bulley and Andrews, 1755 W. Armitage Avenue, Chicago, Illinois 
60622. 
 
Project Monitoring 
The project is monitored by the City’s Capital Planning & Engineering Bureau.  If you have questions or 
concerns during construction, please contact Bulley and Andrews’ Project Manager, Jacob Hodge at 
312-257-5924. General questions should be directed to Stefanie Levine, Senior Project Manager, at 
847-448-8043. 
 
Please visit the project website for project information and updates:  

https://www.cityofevanston.org/residents/robert-crown-community-center-ice-complex-and-library 
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